ALLINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Given below are the minutes of the meeting of the above parish held at Cherry Tree Communal Room, Allington on 9th May 2022.  The meeting commenced at 7.30pm.

PRESENT: Cllr. Bowditch, Cllr Wrighton, Cllr Beer, Cllr Trott, Cllr Lathey, Cllr Gay, 2 members of the public.  Mrs A Stephenson recorded the minutes.  

1.  APOLOGIES

None
2.  MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The Chairman asked if everyone had both received and read the minutes of the last meeting, if so, were they a true record.  ALL AGREED.  The minutes were duly signed and dated.

3.  MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES

None
4.  CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

This year has been yet again been a very busy year with lots of work being carried out around the parish.  We have helped fund a lot of repairs to coopers wood and other areas which will help to keep people safe as well as give them a lot of enjoyment over the next few years.  The development known as Hazelmead is now starting to be occupied whilst the final phase is being constructed.  We have had many planning applications which have come through our parish – some we have agreed with and others we have not.  The ongoing Vearse Farm now being called Foundry Lead planning applications are still in process and will I’m sure cause a lot of issues over the coming year.  Due to the community governance review this council will cease to exist from May 2024 alongside Bradpole and Bothenhampton/Walditch council when Bridport Town Council take over all areas.  However at the time of writing this we have have still not received the legal papers and the overall plan of how this will happen.  (This has now been received but is wrong and is awaiting amendment).  I would like to wish all councillors well in whatever they decide to do in the future and I would like to thank all of you for your hard work over the years.  I would also like to thank Amy for her hard work in keeping us all up to speed with everything and keeping me on the straight and narrow all of the years she has been Clerk.  Let’s make this last year a good one and we can hopefully leave a legacy for the residents of Allington.
5.  PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

Allington Hillbillies Cathy Harvey thanked the parish council for all their support throughout the year, which is much appreciated
Meeting closed at 7.34pm.

Signed............................................................                  Date...........................................
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